Department of Public Works – Engineering Division

Jason T. Garnar - County Executive · Roger V. Brown, PE – Deputy Commissioner Engineering

CERTIFICATE OF HIGHWAY CLOSURE

WATSON BOULEVARD (CR #56) - COUNTY ROAD

TOWN OF UNION

JANUARY 18, 2023

ROGER V. BROWN, P.E., DEPUTY COMMISSIONER ENGINEERING

This CERTIFICATE OF HIGHWAY CLOSURE shall continue to meet the requirements of Section 104 of the New York State Highway Law. Watson Boulevard, a County owned Road located in the Town of Union, shall be closed to all traffic on January 18, 2023, from approximately 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. The road will be closed at a point 650 feet east of the intersection of Barton Ave and Watson Boulevard. The road will be closed for the demolition of a pedestrian bridge. The road will be open to local traffic.

All thru traffic will need to seek alternate routes while the road is closed; a signed detour utilizing local roads be in place.

Additional information may be obtained by contacting Tom Sullivan, Engineer III at (607) 778-2496, or emailing him at Thomas.Sullivan@BroomeCountyNY.gov, Broome County Department of Public Works.

ROGER V. BROWN, P.E.

DEPUTY COMMISSIONER ENGINEERING